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Page 2 – City of West Linn Memorandum

Memorandum
Date: 
December 7, 2011
To:
Utility Advisory Board 
From:
Gene Green, Public Works Director 
Subject:
Emergency Water Supply 
Purpose:

To provide a status update on Approach B - Storage and Emergency Supply Improvement (page 6-14, 2008 WMP).
Background:

In Section 6 of the 2008 WMP, deficiencies in the West Linn water storage were evaluated and various potential solutions were explored.  After review by city staff, the UAB, and City Council, the City Council directed the development of recommended system improvements be based on Approach B.  The option called for adding a third pump  to the existing Emergency Intertie pump station between Lake Oswego and West Linn and construction of a second emergency intertie to bring City of Portland water via the Washington County Supply Line (WCSL) through Tigard, and into the Lake Oswego system to satisfy West Linn’s  emergency needs.  Technical concerns from Tigard now render this option not viable.

Lake Oswego has proposed an alternative which still meets the intent of the WMP.   Instead of the water being supplied from the City of Portland (WCSL), Lake Oswego proposes providing 6 MG of capacity from their water treatment plant expansion that will be available for between 10 – 20 years (and possibly beyond).  Instead of expanding their plant to 32 MGD (million gallons per day) initially and expanding further in the future to 38 MGD, Lake Oswego proposes constructing to the 38 MGD build-out capacity now and making the excess capacity temporarily available to West Linn for emergency needs .  
Other options considered in the WMP and included in this recent review included:

· Construction of a parallel transmission main from the South Fork Water Board (SFWB)

· Construction of an 8.4 MG replacement Bolton reservoir

· Aquifer storage

All these other options were evaluated and were decided as not viable due to their significantly higher cost or risk involved.

Staff Evaluation:
· The proposed option provides the required 6 MGD of emergency supply on a temporary basis and allows construction of a smaller (4.0 MG) replacement Bolton reservoir.
· The 6 MGD emergency supply from Lake Oswego may or may not be available in the future.
· Capital Improvement Project (CIP) costs are postponed into the future until the point that the 6 MG emergency supply is no longer available from Lake Oswego.
· If West Linn is required to find an alternate source for the 6 MGD of emergency supply at some point in the future, other options may be available.
Summary:

Updating the IGA with Lake Oswego is recommended.
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